
VIRGINIA BOARD OF DENTISTRY  
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 28, 2020    DRAFT 
 
TIME & PLACE: The Virginia Board of Dentistry convened a Public 

Hearing at 9:03 AM on February 28, 2020 at the 
Perimeter Center Second Floor Conferencing Center, 
to receive comments on requirements for educational 
programs and registration of DAII. 
 

PRESIDING: Tammy C. Ridout, R.D.H., Chair 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Sandra J. Catchings, D.D.S., Vice-President 
James D. Watkins, D.D.S. 
 

OTHER MEMBERS PRESENT:  Augustus A. Petticolas, Jr., D.D.S., President  
Perry E. Jones, D.D.S. 
 

STAFF PRESENT: Sandra K. Reen, Executive Director 
Jamie C. Sacksteder, Deputy Executive Director 
Elaine Yeatts, DHP Senior Policy Analyst  
Kathryn Brooks, Executive Assistant 
 

COUNSEL PRESENT:  James E. Rutkowski, Assistant Attorney General 
 

OTHERS PRESENT: Julie Cary, Court Reporter 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Misty Mesimer is in support of the proposed 
education requirements for DAII and feels that this 
will support forthcoming proposed training. 
 
Ms. Ridout announced that written comments on the 
proposed regulations should be directed to Elaine 
Yeatts and can be submitted electronically via email 
or posting on the Townhall.  She stated that the 
comment period will close on March 20, 2020. 
 

ADJOURNMENT: The Public Hearing concluded at 9:08 AM 
 
 
 
 

 

__________________________________ 
Tammy C. Ridout, RDH, Chair 
________________________ 
Date 

__________________________________ 
Sandra K. Reen, Executive Director 
________________________ 
Date 

 


